

CENTRAL OFFICE UPDATE

Anthony J. Calderone, Superintendent 330-898-1393

February 13, 2017 Issue #7

Greetings: The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, February 13, 2017, in the Library at Bascom Elementary, and conducted the following business:

- Approved the minutes of the January 9, 2017 Organizational and Regular Board Meetings.
- Approved the January Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer.
- Approved the payment of January Bills as presented by the Treasurer.
- Approved continuation of Inter-District Open Enrollment for the 2017-2018 school year for open enrollment students from all other districts for the following grade levels: Kindergarten - 2nd and 6th - 12th and declare that grades 3 - 5 closed for open enrollment for the 2017-2018 school year.
- Accepted the resignation of classified employee, Victoria Romack, from the position of Bus Driver effective February 8, 2017.
- Approved the hiring of Beth Kennedy as a classified employee in the position of Bus Driver, under a limited contract, effective February 13, 2017.
- Employed Stacey Klotzbach as a certificated Title I Tutor for the remainder of the 2016-2017 school year, with work days to be determined by the availability of Federal funding, effective January 30, 2017.
- Approved a Memorandum of Understanding with OAPSE Local 278 on the terms and conditions of employment for the Maintenance: Building & Grounds position, and a one-year extension of the 2014-2017 collective bargaining agreement.
- Approved Martin Kelly as an Ohio Department of Education Credentialed Teacher Evaluator valid through January 13, 2019.
- Adopted the LaBrae High School Academic Handbook for the 2017-2018 school year.
- Approved Charlene Brandt as a Detention Teacher for the Intermediate building on an as needed basis for the remainder of the 2016-2017 school year.
- Approved additional classified substitutes for the remainder of the 2016-2017 school year.
- Hired Elisabeth Farone as Girls Track Head Coach for the 2016-2017 school year.
- Approved athletic supplemental contracts for the 2016-2017 spring season.
- Hired Heather Sankey as Girls Volleyball Head Coach for the 2017-2018 school year.
- Approved a student for senior rights status under Ohio Revised Code 3313.64.
- Acknowledged and Accepted donations from Braceville United Methodist Church and Taylor Hopkins.
- Approved the use of facilities for the Baseball & Softball Boosters, River of Hope International, and the LaBrae Elementary Boosters.

